
1

Stephen Hoffman

From: Irrchelp
Sent: Friday, July 30, 2021 3:47 PM
To: IRRC
Subject: FW: RGGI

 
 

From: jblandbm13@comcast.net [mailto:jblandbm13@comcast.net]  
Sent: Friday, July 30, 2021 2:08 PM 
To: Irrchelp <irrchelp@irrc.state.pa.us> 
Subject: RGGI 
 
CAUTION: **EXTERNAL SENDER** This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 
  

o A just and equitable transition before inserting (RGGI) which will shut down Pennsylvania’s coal fired 
power plants. It will also preclude the construction of new natural gas plants and, instead, effectively 
subsidize natural gas plant developments in non-RGGI PJM states, like Ohio and West Virginia. Governor 
Wolf has a responsibility to the rural communities that have supported those power plants for 
generations. The Governor needs to have a plan in place that can properly sustain the grid and not cause 
black outs or grid shortages in electricity during peak power needs. We cannot depend on other States 
for power generation when we’re shutting down our plants, precluding the opportunity to develop new, 
clean and efficient natural gas plants and destroying good jobs in Pennsylvania. 

 
 

John D. Bland 
Business Manager/Secretary Treasurer 
Boilermakers Local Lodge No. 13 
2300 New Falls Rd., Newportville, PA  19056 
O:  215-785-5536  |  F:  215-785-5867 
M:  267-697-2642 
Email:  jblandbm13@comcast.net 
 


